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VIA E-FILING
March 1, 2023

Rosemary Chiavetta, Secretary
Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission
Commonwealth Keystone Building
400 North Street

Harrisburg, PA 17120

RE:  Petition of Aqua Pennsylvania, Inc. for Approval of Tariff Changes Authorizing
Replacement of Customer-Owned Lead Service Lines
Docket No. P-2020-3021766

Dear Secretary Chiavetta,

In accordance with the Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission’s (“Commission”} Order
entered July 15, 2021, Ordering Paragraph No. 3, approving the Joint Petition for Settlement
(“Settlement”) in the above docket, Aqua Pennsylvania, Inc. (“Aqua”} is required to provide the
parties to the Settlement an annual report regarding Agua'’s customer-owned lead service line
replacement activities.

Following the Commission’s approval of Aqua’s replacement program for customer-owned
lead service lines, the Commission issued final regulations regarding Act 120 of 2018, which
included provisions on annual reporting of customer-owned lead service line replacements in
the Annual Asset Optimization Plan ("AAOP"} filing. Starting with Aqua’s 2022 AAOP, and
going forward, information on Aqua’s customer-owned lead service line replacements will be
included in its AAOP filing.

If you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact me at 610-645-1130.

Sincer /

Al eFR.Stahl
Regulatory Counsel

cc: Gina Miller, Bureau of Investigation and Enforcement {via e-mail)
Christine Maloni Hoover, Office of Consumer Advocate (via email)
Lauren Myers, Office of Consumer Advocate (via email)
Teresa Wagner, Office of Small Business Advocate (via email)
Daniel Searfoorce, Bureau of Technical Utility Services (via email)
John Van Zant, Bureau of Technical Utility Services (via email)
Sean Donnelly, Bureau of Technical Utility Services (via email)
Matthew Lamb, Bureau of Technical Utility Services (via email)



